AAUW Board Meeting

March 10, 2015
AAUW Board met at the Austin Public Library.  Present were Marijo Alexander, Carla Anderson-Diekmann, Nicole Cizik, DedaRae Graber, Sue Grove, Dorothy Krob, Catherine Lemons, Jill Maxfield, Ruth Monson, and Courtney Wyant.
Secretary’s report was approved.

Nicole updated the Treasurer’s report. The payment that was questioned at the last Board meeting ($75 to the Austin Daily Herald) was a payment for advertising for the Science Fair Mentorship program.
Jill gave an update regarding the May banquet. A menu is being finalized and money is available in the budget to hire musicians for the evening. Jill also reported that the next membership meeting will take place at Riverland Community College, Room C-107. Jill and Catherine Haslag will lead a brainstorming session based on an AAUW webinar on programming for local branch meetings. 
Nicole spoke with AAUW member services regarding some discrepancies between our branch’s membership roster and the national AAUW membership list. Nicole is working on correcting the problem.

Courtney reported that she has been in contact with Marie regarding the branch’s website and noted that the website has been updated.

Marijo gave a State Convention update. She will be asking members to sign up to help with the convention on April 10-11. People are needed to help with the silent auction, registration table, greeting, etc. Sue Grove will be gathering items for free gift bags and welcomes help. So far, 57 people have registered for the convention.

Several elected and appointed positions may be open for the coming year: Program Vice-President, Membership Vice-President, House Tour Chair, and Hospitality Chair. Carla will contact the current appointed Board members to see if they will continue another year.
Carla gave an overview of the current AAUW Scholarship procedure and criteria:
Recipients must be enrolled at Riverland Community College and maintain a minimum GPA of 3.0.   Students involved in volunteer work, community service and extra-curricular activities will be given strong consideration.  Preference is given to an Austin area resident.  

AAUW awards 2 - $1000 scholarships fall semester.  The fall semester scholarship application process begins around May 1st and completed online applications are due on July 15th.  About a week or two later the reviewing/scoring process begins. The branch’s Education Committee (currently Nicole Cizik and Bonnie Rietz) reviews the applications and scores them. The reviewing/scoring process takes about 2 weeks and scholarships are then awarded around the end of August.  Riverland has a scholarship ceremony/dinner in March. 
Newsletter items need to be submitted to Rae Dawn on or before the last Friday of the month and Board agenda items need to be submitted to Carla and Courtney on or before the first Tuesday of the month.

The April meeting will be at 6:30 p.m. on April 14th at Riverland Community College, Room C-107.  Speakers/facilitators will be Catherine Haslag and Jill Maxfield. The Board will meet at 5:45 p.m. and membership will gather at 6:30 p.m. for social time, with the program beginning at 7:00 p.m.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Monson, Secretary

General Meeting for March 10 was Dylane Ulwelling who spoke about her non-traditional role as a deputy with the Ramsey County Sheriff’s Department.
